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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

July 31, 2018 
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, July 31, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel, Attorney J. David Lett, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance,  Greg Jones , SIDC, Councilman James (Buck) Stiles, Sheriff Travis Roush; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Courtney Hughett, , Martin County Journal; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense, Robin Haulk, Jon Haulk, and John Chattin.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm.    
The minutes from the regular meeting of July 18, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
Greg Jones spoke of the budget request for SIDC and thanked the Commissioners for the support.  Mr. Jones provided a list projects and benefits of SIDC working with Martin County.   

Sheriff Roush reported 72 inmates in the Security Center, 21 from Vigo County.  A discussion followed regarding inmate per day rates for housing out of county inmates. The State of Indiana allows for $35.00 per inmate per day.
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his 2-week work schedule.  He updated the Commissioners on road chip & sealing. Councilman Stiles asked several questions about the road repairs and the use of Community Crossing grant funds. A discussion followed. Superintendent Padgett reported that the bridge inspections were complete. Butler Bridge road repairs have been completed.  A discussion on easements and land locked properties followed. Robin Haulk asked about his road being in need of repairs. A discussion continued with Councilman Stiles in regards to the bridges, road work, the availability of funds for each and about next year’s grant application. 
Andy Ringwald addressed the Commissioners reporting of assistance on house fire in Loogootee .  

With no further business, the meeting was temporarily adjourned at 9:01 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  An Executive Session transpired with the Regular Session reconvening at 9:00 pm , with no further business to conduct the meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd. The next Commissioner meeting will be  Tuesday, August 14, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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